CBFS Alert #4
The next phase of CBFS outcome measurement reporting will begin in February for IAPs that are completed in January.  This phase includes roll-out of items in the following domains:

· Housing – The housing items have been revised in consultation with the CBFS Steering Committee and Outcomes workgroup.  The number of items to be collected has been reduced from 5 to 3 items.  

· Health and Wellness 
· Substance Use 
There is also an additional item that was added to the set of employment questions, which was approved by the CBFS Steering Committee at the September meeting.

There are two documents attached to assist providers in the collection and reporting of outcome data.

1. Client Level Outcome Reporting Dataset – This is an optional tool that CBFS staff may use to collect client-level outcome data as a component of preparation for the initial or annual review of the IAP for a person served.  It contains all of the items to be submitted beginning in February.  This form is designed to assist with the collection of data; the submission of data to DMH will continue with the current practice of secure emails with formatted excel files.  

2. CBFS Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) for Outcome Reporting – This document provides additional information on the reporting of outcomes. 
In addition, Mary Merrill will be distributing to the data representatives further instructions and formatted excel files for the reporting of these items.  As a reminder, outcome data are due to DMH by the 9th of each month.

These two documents will be revised and re-distributed as each additional phase of outcome reporting is rolled out.  The current version will be posted on the CBFS page of the DMH website.  

The Outcomes Report for the third quarter of FY11 (January – March 2011) will reflect these new items.  

